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Local School Decision Making Committee (LSDMC) Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, March 11, 2020
Peg called the meeting to order at 4:01pm
Members Present:
Peg Conway - Chair & Amberley Rep


Amber Simpson - Principal



Marissa Johnson - 3-6 Rep



Gwen Roth - PR Community Rep

Erin Fay - Parent Rep




Brandi Robinson - PRM Staff Rep


Sharon Chaney - Golf Manor Rep


Erica Watson - 9-12 Rep
Jen Jarman - Parent Rep




Beth Van Wassenhove - Parent Rep
Saundra Oprea - Resource Coordinator


Catherine Guimaraes - 6-9 Rep

Justin Drew - PRM Staff Rep



Trish Kitchell - YMCA
Christian Armstrong - CRC



Kelly Sizemore - CRC

Josiah Brock - YMCA




Tina Stegman – Asst Principal
1. Introductions
2. Approval of minutes from February 12 meeting 
Motioned by Sharon Chaney, seconded by Justin Drew - MCU
3. Approval of March 4 minutes with addition of Asst Principal Tina Stegman to attendance sheet. Motioned by Amber Simpson, seconded by Justin Drew - MCU

4. Presentation from CRC re: afterschool programming offerings
· Offer 2 programs - after school program ($110/month - $190/month) and kids club program ($30/quarter)

· Also offer programs beyond the after school environment (NFL Flag football, Girls on the Run, Soccer for Success, Sports Samplers, Tennis, Tumbling, Basketball, Baseball, etc). These programs involve character development as well as fundamentals and practice info. 
· The programs that they offer at the CRC PR Rec Center can also be offered here at PRM. 
· PR Rec Center averages 90 kids/day. They will hire more staff if needed. CRC would need to see space available to determine the number of students that can be served. 

· Staff here could apply to be Rec Program leader, get interview, etc to be able to be staff for CRC rec center programs. 

· The CRC does not currently accept vouchers. 

· The program is not a licensed program. 

· CRC is willing to work with school on programming changes and would be willing to look at accepting vouchers for after school programming. 
5. CLC Review - Josiah Brock (YMCA) 
· The YMCA and PRM relationship has lots of history and they would like to see a thriving community, whether that involves the YMCA or another CLC. 

· Blue Ash YMCA director is excited about future programming opportunities. 
· Capacity of YMCA is great and is only limited by the vision of the committee. Can include many different types of programming that meet the individual needs of the community. 

· One highlight Josiah mentioned was a workforce development plan. 
· Q: What resources are you providing to enhance support of Resource Coordinator? A: The YMCA has looked at the One Plan and mirrored that with the RC performance goals. Have monthly meetings to check in with RC and attending LSDMC meetings. 

· Q: How will hiring work? Josiah will post position and pre-screen candidates. He will bring a number to the LSDMC for interviews and decision. 
6. Saundra accepted offer with UC and will be leaving at the end of spring break. 
· Ms Simpson thanked Saundra for all her hard work and wished her well in her future endeavors.  
7. Principal’s Report 

· District is trying to be very proactive in getting info about coronavirus out to community. Working with CDC and Cincinnati Health Department. Eliminated travel for staff and students. 

· Larger events have been cancelled (job fair, brain bowl, etc).

· Contingency plan is in place if schools are to close for a period of time. Directions have gone home with students about how to access lessons if staying home. 

· One school has closed for the last 2 days as a precautionary measure. 

· Custodial staff has received instructions for increased cleaning. 

· RN on staff and working closely with Ms Simpson to share information. 

· Approaching Spring Break and then jump into State testing period. Schedule has been set for students to take tests. 

· PRM receives money because we have a cell tower on our property. There will be a time for the LSDMC to review the process to make sure we all understand the process. Catherine was asked for basic knowledge about how the LSDMC distributed the funds, but the LSDMC is not in charge of those funds.  
· Teachers now have the ability to transfer to other schools/grade level, etc. Internal Transfer Rounds concludes near the end of this month. There may be some upcoming staffing changes. 
· Ms Simpson is currently taking a 6-week principal licensure program.

8. Enrollment Growth DIscussion
· General feeling: parents were looking to LSDMC for more guidance. Lots of back and forth about what they did/did not want. Angst from parents, etc. 

· Question was sent out on POSSIP asking parents if they knew about the overcrowding issues and suggestions to resolve it. 

· What should our next steps be? 
· Find out what CPS plan is? What is the timeline? Silverton, JP Parker and Woodford are all under enrolled. 

· Should we develop a unified voice and go advocate to school board. What will make the original vision of the school become reality?
· Is our building expansion going to meet future needs?

· Could we advocate for a boundary change? Woodford/Silverton merge and dual buildings (preK-3 and 4-6).

· Could students who don’t want Montessori teaching go to another ‘neighborhood’ school?

· Are students moving into PRM area and using vouchers to go to other schools? This takes away resources from our school. 

· How many students live in our boundary line and not go to PRM?

· Look to the future (10 years down the line): What is the best for the future of PRM?
9. Resource Coordinator’s Report
· Super Saturday Program for state testing prep tutoring going well and attendance was good. 
· Tennis starting next week. 

· Meeting with Imago and their continued presence of outdoor education and how their programming can tie more into curriculum. 

10. Report from PTO

· Parents are signing up and attending CPS board meetings to advocate for overcrowding solutions. 

11. New business

· No new business

12. District wide LSDMC meeting is April 22 from 6-7:30 at the CPS Education Center in the Mayerson Banquet Room (2651 Burnet Avenue). 
Meeting adjourned at 6:00pm. The next meeting will be April 8, 4:00p in Art Room
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